California State University, Long Beach

Program and Assessment Review Council
Minutes
September 5, 2012
2:00 – 3:30 p.m. / BH - 302
Present: Keith Freeseman, Cecile Lindsey, Eileen Luhr, Susan Platt, Lesley Farmer, Seiji Steinmetz, Greg Armento, Sharon Downey, Nat Hansuvadha, Chikako Nagai, I-Hung Khoo, Mishelle Laws, Xuemei Su,Thang Nguyen, Linda-Marie Sundstrom.
Excused: Sharlene Sayegh & Bruno Pernet

I. The meeting was called to order at 2:08pm.
II. Members of the committee introduced themselves
III. The agenda was approved with a time amendment (2pm, not 2:30pm) and an addition of an item to “new business” (volunteer for a secretary for Fall 2012).
IV. The minutes for the following meetings were approved: 
· May 2, 2012 PARC Meeting (Posted: BB / Minutes AY 2011-12)
· May 2, 2012-13 Organizational Meeting (Posted / Minutes AY 2012-13)
V. The following announcements were made: 
· PARC Steering Committee:  Keith Freesemann, PARC Chair; Seiji Steinmetz, PARC Vice Chair; Bruno Pernet, PARC Secretary;  Sharlene Sayegh, Director, Program Review and Assessment; and Cecile Lindsay, Vice-Provost, Academic Affairs.

· All PARC Members are enrolled in the PARC BeachBoard organization.  Council members access the PARC BeachBoard via their student tab.
· Reminder:  PARC business is conducted electronically via BeachBoard.  Please bring your laptops or print material for meetings.
· Next scheduled PARC Meeting is September 19, 2012.

VI. The committee addressed the following new business:
1. Eileen Luhr volunteered to serve as secretary for Fall 2012; Bruno Pernet will resume the responsibilities as PARC Secretary for spring 2013.
2. Keith Freeseman reviewed the program review process via PowerPoint presentation (updated version available on Beachboard)
3. Keith Freeseman introduced the 2012 Program Reviews. 
4. Keith Freeseman asked council members to volunteer via email for four University Program Review Committees (UPRC); council members will be assigned to three for the academic year.
5. Keith Freeseman and Cecile Lindsey provided an update about Elements of the Self-Study for Program Review of Degree Granting Programs.  The data tables have changed.  
VII. 
There was no unfinished business.
VIII. 
The meeting was adjourned at 3:00pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Eileen Luhr

(these minutes have not yet been approved)




